AT A SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300

in said township, at 2:00 p.m.

on Friday, the 28th of June, 2013

Present:


Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman 

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Meeting Called to Order at 2:09 p.m.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the press was informed of this Special Meeting more than 24 hours in advance.

This meeting was called for the sole purpose of reviewing insurance proposals and choosing an insurance policy and carrier for the year July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014.  Our insurance agency, William A. Smith, was represented by Cathy Smith McCarty, Executive Vice President at William A. Smith.

Ms. McCarty apologized for the lateness of this meeting, but it was difficult to obtain quotes from the various insurance companies.  In fact, the only company which provided a quote was U.S. Specialty Insurance Company, the Town’s current carrier.  All others initially declined.  NYMIR reversed itself and submitted a quotation at the last possible minute and that is why the memorandum outlining and comparing the two proposals which Ms. McCarty distributed to the board had to be revised as late as this morning.

After discussion, the Board came to the consensus to stay with U.S. Specialty Insurance Company rather than switch to NYMIR, the only other company to offer a quotation.

MOTION to retain U.S. Specialty Insurance Company as the insurance carrier for the Town of Newburgh for the fiscal year July 1, 2013 through July 30, 2014, at a total premium of $373,322.74, and with the details as summarized in the attached proposal submitted by William A. Smith.  The motion was made by Councilman Piaquadio and seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwo
man Greene –yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION to adjourn made at 2:45 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

